## CUE Meeting 2/15/2018

The meeting was called to order at 2:06.

Members in attendance: Bill Klauk, Janice Castro, Paul Francis, Allison McInstry, Ed and Nancy Group, Liz Wisniewski, Lou Cioccio, John Fair, Sue Mueller, Hal Kelley, Joane Kleinhanz, J. Robert Jaworski, and Paul Francis Quorum of 14 reached.

Minutes of previous meeting accepted as read.

Treasurer's Report: In the absence of Suzanne, John read the Treasurer's report: The club account currently has a balance \$3,736.83. PO Box rental payment was made since the last report. The treasurer's report was accepted as read.

## **Old Business:**

Nancy Group reported that she has not been getting CUE e-mail. John will check, but he suggested that Nancy also send Tom a message

## **SIG Reports:**

Handheld devices: no meeting (weather-related)

Genealogy SIG: Genealogy SIG met once more at Sue Mueller's house in the morning. Members learned about familysearch.org resources which do not show up if using the regular search window. Some of these resources can be found on the Catalog pulldown (searching by location is usually the most effective way to search the catalog. Once you get a listing of categories available, you will discover some resources only available at a Family History Center, but many are available online (as shown by a camera or a hyperlink). In addition, other collections are browseable, but not searchable. These can be found below the map, with a collections search window. Search here by state (or country) and see what's available (all are browseable).

Mac SIG: Lou reminded participants that slow internet connection may not update properly (time factor). Need a cable connection (not DSL) to update. Windows 10 updates occur on Tuesdays.

**Newsletter:** From the board meeting, Tanya reported that she expected to have the newsletter out again in March. She is always looking for articles. Members should get articles to her by the 15<sup>th</sup> of the month in order to have the article in the next month's newsletter.

## **New Business**

Meeting venue: John reported on the board discussion of venue choices. Board members reviewed the pros and cons of each choice, then voted for their two top choices. The choices were then narrowed down to Mercy Hilltop and Wayside Presbyterian. On a second round of voting, the board unanimously chose Wayside Presbyterian Church. CUE will be making a monthly donation to the church for the use of the facility. Thank you to everyone who worked on committee where members learned about new places available.

Upcoming meetings: March meeting will be at 2 p.m. (Q & A), and then beginning in April meetings will be at 7 p.m.

*Election*: Officers will be elected in April - looking for nominating committee members as well as possibility for nominees. John agreed reluctantly to chair the committee and Sue agreed to serve.

Paul reported that he has been attending computer classes offered by Gannon students through Lifeworks. He would like to encourage students to join CUE but needs some kind of information sheet/handout. Sue volunteered to do a short info sheet and put the membership application on the back.

Ed Group made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Janice Castro. The meeting was adjourned at 2:38 p.m.

Lou Cioccio then presented the program an overview of Windows 10 features, particularly Windows Creator.